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To whom it may concern 

 
 
 

SICI workshop on “how to measure social outcome in schools”  

Son SPA 15th-17th June 2011, Norway 

 
Dear members of SICI, 
 
On behalf of the Executive Committee the Norwegian Directorate of Education and Training is 
happy to invite you to a SICI workshop on how to measure social outcome in schools, in Son SPA 
hotel outside of Oslo. 
 
The workshop “how to measure social outcome in schools” follows up the workshops in 

Copenhagen and Amsterdam on Citizenship and “How to measure output/outcome in schools”. 
 
We start the workshop on June the 15th at lunch and end on June the 17th after lunch. On the 16th 
of June we start the day by visiting four schools round about Oslo. The school visits will be 
prepared mini inspections on social outcome. Most of the 15th of June is set aside to prepare the 
school visits. The 17th of June holds two lectures and closing remarks. We then finish the 
workshop with a lunch. For more detailed information, please see the attached preliminary time 
schedule.  
 
Accommodation and travel information 
The workshop takes place at Son SPA hotel about 40 minutes outside of Oslo. The hotel is 
beautifully situated in the Norwegian archipelago. As the name of the hotel reveals the hotel is a 
SPA resort, and all the participants have access to the hotel facilities1 during their stay. The price 

pr. night for a room at Son SPA hotel is NOK 1 395. This includes all meals during the stay. There 
is direct bus transfer from the Oslo Airport Gardermoen to Son station. It takes about 1 hour and 
10 minutes. From the station to the hotel there is a 5-10 minutes drive. The bus driver on the 
airport express bus will on request order taxies for the passengers.  
 
Participation to the workshop 

For registration, please use our online form only:  
 
https://skjema.udir.no/digiforms/htmlViewer?documentId=324 
 
The registration will be open until the 15th of May. 
 
Questions can be forwarded to Bente Barton Dahlberg (bbd@udir.no) 
 
We look forward to seeing you at Son SPA in June 2011.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

Petter Skarheim 
Director of Education 

                                                        
1 http://www.sonspa.no/index.php/website/render/5/ 
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